
 

 

Dear «sig1» 
 

SHERWOOD WAY SOUTH (A617) AND HAMILTON ROAD, SUTTON  IN ASHFIELD – 
PROPOSED 40MPH SPEED LIMIT (TRO 4260) AND U TURN PROHIBITION (TRO 4261)  

 
Via East Midlands Ltd, working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council, is proposing to 
introduce a 40mph speed limit on Hamilton Road and a U turn prohibition on Sherwood Way South 
(A617). The proposals are being introduced as part of the Summit Park development.  
 
The new 40mph speed limit is proposed to replace the existing national speed limit (60mph) between 
the junction with Sherwood Way South (A617) and the existing roundabout junction with Hamilton 
Way. The new limit would result in a 40mph speed limit from the A617 to the existing 30mph speed 
limit on Hermitage Lane. The proposed U turn prohibition would be on Sherwood Way South at the 
central refuge opposite the access into the Summit Park development. The prohibition will prevent 
vehicles, heading in a north-westerly direction, from making a U turn to gain access into the 
development and vehicles leaving the development from making a U turn to head in a north-westerly 
direction. These manoeuvres would be potentially very hazardous on the busy Sherwood Way 
South. 
 
Due to the restrictions imposed by the coronavirus measures the consultation documents can not 
currently be deposited at the local library or County Hall as the regulations require us to do. The 
Government have relaxed this requirement and so a full set of consultation documents can instead 
be viewed on either the Nottinghamshire County Council website or they can be sent to you by post 
or e-mail on request. 
 
Before proceeding further with the proposed speed limit and U turn prohibition, I wish to consider the 
views of residents, businesses and organisations who may be interested in this matter. If your 
comments are in the form of an objection to the proposals and if they cannot be resolved, they will 
be reported through the County Council’s procedures at the appropriate time. Any observations on 
these proposals should reach me in writing, either by letter (address at bottom of letter) or email, by 
3rd August 2020 .  
If you’d like to find out more about how we use your data, please see our Privacy Notice: 
www.viaem.co.uk/privacy-notice-for-the-public/ 
 
Yours «sig2» 

 
Jeff Burton 
Senior Improvements Officer 
Tel: 0115 9772505 
Email: tmconsultation@viaem.co.uk 
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